

# Grade 1 Class Newsletter Term 4, 2025

#### FROM THE TEACHERS...

Welcome to Term 4. We hope you had a wonderful break.

We have a busy term ahead and look forward to consolidating previous learning while learning new content.

In week 3 we will be going to Gurri Wanyarra every day for our water safety lessons. Please ensure you have filled in the permission form when it is available. Children will be getting changed at school before going to the pool. They will then get changed on return to school.

A highlight of the term will be the fun run in week 3. Students will be encouraged to wear white and run or walk a track at school.

Our liturgy this term will be in the church and further information will be sent home closer to the date.

Each day we usually have 2 fruit stops, most children enjoy having a second piece of fruit. Check with your child if they need more fruit in their lunch box.

There are many important dates, especially towards the end of the year. Please keep an eye on the newsletter for these.

Please don't hesitate to contact your child's teacher if you have any questions or queries. We look forward to continuing our learning together in term 4 and for the preparation for grade 2 in 2026.

Kind regards Kyle, Melissa, Laura and Jacinta

#### **OUR TERM 4 LEARNING INTENTIONS**

# **Religious Education**

- We are learning to celebrate God's Love and be like Jesus.
- We are learning to become more like Jesus during Advent

## **English**

- We are learning to read fluently and accurately.
- We are learning to write non- fiction text.
- We are learning to write narrative stories

#### **Mathematics**

- We are learning to read and understand data
- We are learning to use the language of location
- We are learning to understand the duration of time
- We are learning to identify the characteristics of different shapes
- We are learning the operations of addition and subtraction

## **Inquiry**

- We are learning to understand our place in our world
- We are learning about states in Australia.

## **IMPORTANT DATES**

- Monday 6<sup>th</sup> October First day of Term 4
- Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> October St Therese Mass & Awards
- Monday 20-Friday 24<sup>th</sup> October Swimming.
- Wednesday 29<sup>th</sup> October Bendigo Cup Public Holiday
- Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> December Orientation Day
- Friday 12<sup>th</sup> December Vinnies Casual Clothes Fundraiser, Whole School Christmas Carols performance and End of Semester Reports released
- Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> December Whole school end of year Mass and last day for Students

#### **SPECIALIST DAYS**



## **CONTACT US**

Jacinta McMahon - jmcmahon<u>@stkennington.catholic.edu.au</u>
Melissa Moloney- mmoloney<u>@stkennington.catholic.edu.au</u>
Kyle Franzini - kfranzini<u>@stkennington.catholic.edu.au</u>
Laura Terry - lterry@stkennington.catholic.edu.au